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Senate Meeting 
Friday, October 11, 2024
Presiding officer: Vice President
Minute Taker: Chief Justice Zabaleta
I. Call to Order: Call to Order at 1:00 pm	
II. Roll Call: Roll Call Completed at 1:02 pm
III. Adoption of the Agenda: Motion by Senator Leaser to Adopt the Agenda, Seconded by Senator Rodriguez
IV. Approval of Minutes from October 4: Motion by Representative Valdez to amend the minutes to correct grammar in the SACAB reports section
Representative Craig to Approve the Minutes from October 4th, Seconded by Representative Valdez
V. Public Comment:
VI. New Business:
a. SSRC Presentation Letter
· Presented by Director Thomason
· Senator Rodriguez: I have no amendments to the letter. It's concise and conveys the intention.
· Motion to Call to Question by Senator Rodriguez, Seconded by Senator Anson
· Vote of Affirmation: 15-0-0 
b. SR 2024-25-06 A Resolution in Support of the SSRC’s Recommendation regarding the Office of Student Ceremonies
· Presented by Director Thomason
· Motion by Senator Pradhan to add Senator Halember, Senator Mehta, and Representative Sivakumaran to the Roll Call, Seconded by Senator Gothwal
· Friendly amendment by Senator Gothwal to add resolution number, accepted by Director Thomason
· Motion by Senator Vega to do a Roll Call Vote, Seconded by Senator Rodriguez
· Roll call vote: 17-0-0
· SR 2024-25-06 PASSED
c. SB 2024-25-03 Allocation Request for College Council’s Tabling
· Presented by Representative Sivakumaran
· [bookmark: _Int_EETwXe6J][bookmark: _Int_daWzMt4A]Representative Sivakumaran: The main purpose of this tabling event is to gather feedback on various aspects, including academics and overall satisfaction with specific schools. We'll also collect information on how many are willing to join the Advisory Council, which is a key part of College Council's initiatives. While the bylaws require an Advisory Council for each college, this hasn't worked in the past, and we're working on amending it. To support the changes, we need data. This event will help us gather that information to present before proposing the amendment. We're requesting $300 for snacks and food for the event.
· Point of Information by Senator Vega: Is the event on October 21st?
· Friendly Amendment by Senator Vega to Change the event date to October 21st, accepted by Representative Sivakumaran 
· Motion to Call to Question by Senator Rodriguez, Seconded by Representative Valdez
· Roll call vote: 17-0-0
· SB2024-25-03 PASSED
d. Civic Engagement Committee Nourish Now Event
· Presented by Senator Rodriguez
· [bookmark: _Int_oTWGav85][bookmark: _Int_xvRPLd6K][bookmark: _Int_Kx1SykRl]We're doing Nourish Now next week and need volunteers. It's happening on Tuesday and Wednesday from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM. Please RSVP by Monday at the latest. This event isn't just about giving out free food; it's a great opportunity for SGA to engage with students, leading to productive conversations and new initiatives. If you can attend, please do, but don’t skip class for it. Our vice chair has a sign-up sheet, or you can just show up.
· Point of Information by Senator Vega: Do we need add President Brooks to the roll call?
VII. General Business from the Floor:
· Senator Leaser: Yesterday, I attended the Budget Allocation Review Committee, where we discussed potential budget models and our goals and priorities. I’d like your input on what student success looks like—beyond graduation rates and academic achievements, what other factors like connections or intangible aspects should we consider? Also, there's a survey launching on Monday, and I encourage everyone to participate and share feedback. Thank you to Civics for motivating me, and a special thanks to those who have already taken it and provided feedback. Shoutout to Director Shelton for the great flyer and to Kelsi for being an all-around support.
· Budget presentation by Advisor Dew
· [bookmark: _Int_FAkX9Ohx]Finance and Funding Account (Speed Type 62027813): We started the year with $72,000. There's a $3,933.54 debit and I have a meeting on Monday to review it. After accounting for this, the remaining balance is $68,066.46. An additional $11,569.60 is allocated for staff salary, leaving $56,496.86. Following recent expenses, the available balance is now $48,903.55. The spending pace is healthy, and we can sponsor events through April at our current rate.
· [bookmark: _Int_UPQM0R2a]Main Account (Speed Type 62023273): This is our largest account, primarily funding salaries for everyone here. It started with $226,000, with an institutional increase in minimum wage support. After paying salaries— $51,591 for Kelsi and other staff—the remaining balance is $174,440. So far, we've spent $47,397.21, leaving $127,042.79. Currently, we don't have any students on work-study, so this number could change. We're in good shape without work-study funding, but securing more would allow us to grant additional hours.
· [bookmark: _Int_7Z6ra22n]Operating Account (Speed Type 62015746): Operating expenses cover our day-to-day costs, including who we pay and what we need. For example, the Nourish Now funds allocated earlier will come from this account, as will the $300 from College Council approved today. We started with $45,386.67, spent $15,798 on payroll, leaving $29,894. So far, $2,019.65 has been spent, with $27,875.29 remaining. Some funds are allocated for tech and room rentals, costing $175 per day. We're evaluating whether to invest in a new stereo system or continue with our current setup. There's still room to invest in student activities, whether for snacks, food, or vendors. Our budget may have changed, but we still have funds to support our student body effectively.
· Chief of Staff Gough: Does this money roll over to the next fiscal year if we don’t use it, or do we lose it?
· Advisor Dew: All our speed types are student fee funded, and no student fee funded account allows rollover. This means we need to spend it within the fiscal year; otherwise, we lose it. My plea to the Senate is that I don't want to spend your money unnecessarily. If there's a surplus at the end of the semester, I'll use it for supplies, but I don’t want to make decisions on your behalf.   
· Advisor Dew: We received a resignation this week from Nick Pham, the College Council representative for the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences. His resignation is immediate, so the position will be reposted on Handshake. If you know anyone in CLAS who might be interested, please share the link when it's posted. We will move quickly through the hiring process to find a representative and want to keep you informed about the resignation.
· Vice President Mauro: Should we hold a vote of affirmation for it?
· Chief Justice Zabaleta: I’d feel more comfortable adding that to next week’s agenda as a formal item rather than addressing it under general business for best practices. 
· Representative Craig: Last week, Representative Valdez mentioned the Period Equity Committee through the Health Center. Currently, CU Denver buildings have free period products, but MSU and CD students lack access. The Health Center received a $4,000 grant to install dispensers across campus. We still need a student representative for this committee. If you're interested, please let me know by next Friday. It would involve a loose commitment of one meeting per month, primarily to identify helpful locations for the dispensers.
· Senator Anson: During the Staff Council meeting, they discussed the Academic Transformation Project, but most of the information is available on the website. One key point was that they received reports from student governance groups. I’ll post a link to the Academic Transformation Project on Teams for anyone interested in reviewing it.
VIII. Reports:
a. President: I don’t have many updates this week, as most of my time was dedicated to the chancellor search committee. We had a diverse pool of applicants, and I'm excited to see the outcome as we move quickly through this process. Mitchell and I will be presenting a draft outline of a project related to our organizational structure and our place within the university. I’ve discussed this with a few of you, and we’ll bring it to the Executive Advisory Committee for collaboration.
· Chief of Staff Gough: I want to remind everyone that we'll have our first Executive Advisory Board Committee meeting right after the Senate adjourns. It'll be a quick meeting, so please stay if you're part of it.
b. Civic Engagement: We received all our supplies for Nourish Now, and we’ll be organizing everything after the Senate meeting. We also have flyers up, created by our vice chair and Mike. Additionally, we met with Tony Rush, the Operations Division Manager, during our weekly meeting to discuss the reflection space and the evaluation process. We plan to enhance marketing for the reflection space to ensure all students know it exists. Tony will be submitting a report in early November. On top of that, we’re focusing on our individual projects, like Mike's survey, which looks great. We're excited for Nourish Now next week and hope you can all attend.
c. College Council: College Council has been working hard to organize our tabling event on the 21st, which is exciting. We’re also looking into amending our bylaws, so stay tuned for updates. Additionally, I connected with the SHD newspaper this morning to submit a survey for outreach with SEHD students.
d. [bookmark: _Int_s28nMYF2]Finance & Funding: We had a few requests this week, and we approved two from the Pinoys to American Student Association and the Ethiopian Eritrean Student Association. We made some adjustments to their budgets since we had inventory from the Sentry, and we asked them to reach out to Sentry for that. We did deny one request and tabled several others due to issues with the Dental Association and some other groups not knowing how to edit or withdraw their requests. Communication has improved after we added more items to the guidelines, and revisions are now being submitted for follow-up. Overall, we’re making good progress with finance and funding this week, and we may do asynchronous votes for a couple of the tabled requests.
e. Judicial: Judicial Justice Christman has been compiling a legislative record with all the bills and resolutions for your reference. We're also figuring out who will take minutes for other committees and exploring the possibility of Heather taking over minutes for Senate. Additionally, we’re working on getting Senate and committee meeting minutes uploaded to MyLynx for better outreach to the student body. We plan to amend our appeals process to improve rules of evidence and procedure, which should help reduce confusion among student organizations. Finally, we’re awaiting an appeal from a student organization, and I’ll be consulting with Chair Halember about that. Last week, I had a meeting with the executives on Tuesday.
f. Public Relations: The first "many minutes" post went up on Instagram yesterday and will be a weekly feature, breaking down our activities each week. It includes a newsletter template with links to the full minutes for those interested in the detailed 11-page recap. I also finalized some sticker designs for new merchandise to use at tabling events. Additionally, I created a Grad Bash flyer for Ex Officio, although that event isn’t until November. Senator Leaser and I collaborated on a flyer for his Pulse of Campus survey, which will be posted around, along with promotions for events like Nourish Now happening next week.
g. SACAB: In our meeting today, we had a couple of speakers. The first was from the sustainability team, discussing their plans for energy efficiency and emissions reduction on campus. They mentioned the existing solar panels on some buildings and plans to install more on the science building, using savings to replace outdated equipment, like LED lights. Zach from Auraria also spoke about the history of our RTD pass. Initially, it was mandatory, starting at about $31 per student but had increased to $135 before the pandemic. The fee became optional during the pandemic since many students weren't using it. RTD continuously raises costs based on their assessments, leading to this year's fee of $250, which was initially projected to be between $350 and $450. Auraria is helping to subsidize costs, but issues arise since RTD's data reflects pandemic usage, meaning we may be overpaying. SACAB is planning to conduct a brief survey on ridership to gather data. We are exploring the pros and cons of including the fee in student fees again, which could reduce costs but would mean students who don't use it would still pay. We'll also be organizing tabling events soon to gather more feedback on this issue.
· [bookmark: _Int_4CfWKNko]Representative Craig: RTD will be hosting two town halls, one at the end of October and another in early November, providing a great opportunity for us to make our voices heard. They haven't engaged much with students, so it's crucial for us to show up and promote these events. The surveys will also be valuable. Additionally, we might have someone from RTD join us at a SACAB meeting on a more informal setting for anyone interested to voice their concerns.
h. SSRC: I met with Kelsey and Mitchell to discuss the upcoming meetings and the relationships we have with various groups since I'm new and needed to understand the history. I organized all the SSRC documents to improve our workflow and researched the relationships between the groups and the SSRC. We're now brainstorming ways to heal these relationships, as many people feel quite nihilistic about the process.
i. Advisor: n/a
j. [bookmark: _Int_nLtvSYsV][bookmark: _Int_vZLMPeXg][bookmark: _Int_AZigLi31]Ex Officio: I want to remind domestic students to watch for an email from me next week with a work-study form. If you have questions, feel free to reach out. We’ve organized all office supplies, so everything is visible and accessible—check it out before you need anything last minute. I’ll be out of the office from October 16th to the 24th, so let me know if you need anything before then. For College Council, I’ll take care of the snacks for delivery by Monday. Please send me your shirt sizes for the new staff shirts. Also, let’s engage meaningfully with constituents during Nourish Now, which is a great chance to promote the food pantry. Remember to wear your name tags and CU Denver shirts to make a positive impression. The Health Center is offering free vaccinations, so stay healthy. Timesheets are due by 10 PM today.
IX. Adjourn: Motion by Senator Rodriguez, Seconded by Senator Vega
· Vote of Affirmation: 17-0-0
· Adjourned at 2:08 pm 
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